

Broughton Primary School: 10.06.2024

Wk 20/05/2024				
	Attendance	Unauthorised	Friday 24/05/2024	
Catbells	96.43%	1.43%		Golden Sweatshirt
Haystacks	99.17%	0.0%	Reception	Maisie Dryden
Barrow	95.79%	1.05%	Year 1	Lucas Smith
Dodd	88.75%	10.42%	Year 2	Freddy Campbell
Blencathra	95.63%	0.0%	Year 3	Isabelle Jackson
Skiddaw	92.17%	6.09%	Year 4	Calvin Skillen
Whole	93.74%	4.13%	Year 5	Connie Rutherford
School			Year 6	Aoife Thompson

Dear Parents/Carers

Welcome back for our final half-term of the academic year. We hope you had a lovely half-term break and look forward to welcoming you into school for our various end-of-term events.

Mrs Wynne's Retirement news:

I wanted to inform all of our parents, carers and families of our wonderful Mrs Wynne's plans to retire in the summer. I am sure that you will all agree that Mrs Wynne has been an amazing Early Years teacher to all of our children, and always goes above and beyond to provide them with the best possible start to their education. Mrs Wynne has the wonderful ability to really get to know all of the children in her care and has such a lovely, nurturing manner that all of our pupils 'love Mrs Wynne'. Not only that, but she has also been a fantastic colleague and friend to all of us at BPS and we will really miss her. We have some planned events in school to celebrate her many years of working at BPS but I would like to take this opportunity to thank her and wish her a very happy and healthy retirement for September.

Out-of-School-Club plans over half-term:

Our fabulous OOSC staff have put together some exciting plans for summer term 2. As the weather is beginning to improve, they are planning to utilise our outdoor space (MUGA, field and forest school area) as much as possible by playing games and carrying out outdoor crafts etc. On some evenings, they will walk the children over to the park and supervise them whilst they play – keep an eye on Dojo/Facebook to keep up to date with their plans. Additionally, to tie in with the Euros, Alex has planned in some football-themed activities for the after-school OOSC sessions starting next Monday 17th June running for two weeks. Amanda will carry out some craft and technology activities linked to the different teams playing in the Euros, for any children that do not want to join in with the football. I'm sure it will be lots of fun for the children to take part in. If you would like your child to attend these sessions, please use the iPAL app to make bookings.



Forest School resources:

Samantha, our Forest School leader, is on the look-out for some resources to use in our Forest School area, such as:

- Planks of wood (no nails/screws in)
- Wooden pallets
- Pine cones
- Mud kitchen equipment (old pans/cutlery)

If you have any resources to donate, please could you let us know in the school office. Thank you.

Head lice:

We have had a confirmed case of head lice in Year 3. Please can you be extra vigilant in checking your child's hair and treating promptly. If your child has long hair, it would be really helpful if it could be tied back as this can really help to reduce the spread of head lice. Thank you for your support with this.

Church Meadows wall:

If your child walks to/from school using the path at the top of our school car park leading to Church Meadows, please could you talk to them to make sure they are not walking along the top of the wall next to the path. One of the residents is concerned for the children's safety as large chunks of the brick work is eroding and breaking off from the wall. This is dangerous for the children but also causing lots of damage to the wall.

Holiday forms/Absence reporting:

If your child is absent through illness, you can let school know by either contacting the school office and leaving a message or through the 'Report an absence' tab on the school website. If you are reporting that your child will be absent due to a term-time holiday, you will need to request the paperwork from the school office or by downloading and printing the form from the website and sending in a hard copy.

KABS lottery:

Congratulations to the June lottery winners:

- 1st prize John Wilson £50
- 2nd prize Jane Earlston £30
- 3rd prize Lynsey Bell £20

Dates for your diary Summer 2:

Please note that dates for various events will be added to this list throughout the term and so please check dates weekly to keep up to date.

- Monday 10th June Return to school for summer term 2
- Wednesday 19th June: 09.30-11.30am Year 3/4 Mock wedding linked to R.E
- Wednesday 19th Friday 21st June Year 5/6 London residential
- Thursday 27th June 11-12 Nursery sports day (In the case of bad weather, the reserve date is same time on Thurs 4th July)
- Thursday 27th June 1-3pm Whole school sports day (In the case of bad weather, the reserve date is same time on Thurs 4th July)
- Friday 5th July Year 6 Leavers party and sleepover
- Wednesday 17th July 2pm & 6pm Years 4/5/6 Summer show
- Thursday 18th July KABS summer disco
- Tuesday 23rd July 9am Year 6 Leavers assembly
- Tuesday 23rd July 1.15am Break up for summer



Kind regards, A. Beurher Mrs A Bewsher – Headteacher

